

Mountain View Skating Club

Board Meeting 08/24/2024

Meeting Minutes

Our mission is to provide a safe, friendly, and encouraging environment to help figure skaters achieve their goals inside and outside the rink.

1. Call to Order - 7:33AM

2. Members Present – In Person: Ari Walker, Lyndsay Buxman, Sarah Mitchell, Bri LeRoy, Melissa Madsen, Maria Taylor, Holli Pletcher. Online (google meets): Helen Bettinger, Tonya Crilly

3. Approval of July Minutes – Bri Leroy motion to approve minutes, 2nd was made by Melissa Madsen – Motion passes unanimously

4. Public Comments – No one present

5. Officer Reports

a. President – Sarah Mitchell –

- Working to put together an ensemble team and high school competition team. Final price for the ensemble is the hardest part right now as we don't have a final head count. High School team is at double the size it was last year.

b. Vice President – Leslie Evans – not present

c. Treasurer – Bre LeRoy – banks are balanced, we are working to close out the performance team bank account, Carla cashed her final check. General account balance \$29,280.00, and Performance account \$25.23. We do have an emergency fund in quickbooks envelope that gains over 5% APR.

d. Secretary – Lyndsay Buxman – Week at a glance will be resuming regular scheduled basis, due to family stuff. Request for the image to be larger in the email.

6. Committee Reports

a. Junior Board – Melissa Madsen – focusing on the awards banquet right now.

b. Fundraising – Bre LeRoy –

- 100X put us on a wait list

- September – Krispy Kreme fundraiser – Club fundraiser – Flyers to sell a dozen donuts – 50% profit back to the organization. Delivery is Friday September 27th
- October – 3k fun run – we really need to push registration.
- Silent Auction is coming up quickly – we really need help to get this going.

c. Competition – Lyndsay Buxman – We have officially rolled Competition Committee over to Sarah as chair. Sarah has started a competition spread sheet to help keep us more organized. We do have an accountant, and our referee is penciled in, we will circle back in October for finalization.

d. Performance – Holli Pletcher – Practices have started, we have learned one routine and are about to learn a second. Uniforms have been ordered. First performance is October for the Grit game. If the performance team competes it will be at the Ft. Collins classic, but it may be better to have a smaller ensemble.

e. Events – Sarah Mitchell – Monthly meeting for July was cancelled, there will be one upcoming. Big focus will be the awards banquet

f. Social Media – Bre LeRoy – Going to get the Jr board members more involved to help with redrum marketing.

g. Membership – Helen Bettinger – We are looking to revamp and expand the membership structure. This is to hopefully help alleviate the financial burden to families. \$700 dollars left over after membership fees are paid, committee will discuss ideas for what to do with that left over funding.

7. Unfinished Business – No Unfinished Business

8. Action Items – No Action Items

9. New Business – No New Business

10. Announcements – No Announcements

11. Adjournment – 8:01 AM